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1. PURPOSE

1.1
To update members with the development of the Help Direct Gateway in Ribble Valley.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s Ambitions and Priorities:

The contents of this report contribute to making peoples lives safer and healthier.

2.
BACKGROUND

2.1
In May, Committee were informed of the intention to set up Help Direct Gateways to improve the delivery and co-ordination of service to people with low level needs.

2.2
This is to be a County Council led service but delivered through external partners.

2.3
A steering group based on PCT footprints and including district council representation, have been involved in the tendering process to identify appropriate delivery partners.

3.
CURRENT SITUATION

3.1
Calico enterprises have been selected to act as lead agency to co-ordinate gateways across east Lancashire (excluding Blackburn with Darwen).  They will set up a central hub with satellite hubs in each of the districts (see appendix 1).

3.2
A governance structure is also being developed to both oversee the strategic direction of the gateway and ensure that local issues are addressed.

3.3
The proposed governance structure is as follows:

· PCT Footprint Strategic Fit Group – to provide strategic planning for gateways and the commissioning of health and well-being services.

· District Getting it Right Group – to oversee the implementation of the gateway at a district level.

· Getting it Done Delivery Network – to deliver the key actions within local delivery plans.

· District Eyes and Ears – to provide an opportunity for local communities to be involved in the design and direction of the gateway at a district level.

· District First Contact – to manage the co-ordination of referrals into the gateway system.

· District Peer Support – to provide a local forum for organisations who directly deliver services to people with low level needs.

4
CONCLUSIONS

4.1
The Chief Executive, Community Development Manager and LSP officer have met with Calico Enterprises and generally welcomed the introduction of a Help Direct Gateway in Ribble Valley.

4.2
It is important, however, that the borough council, LSP and other partners are actively involved in the setting up and delivery of the Ribble Valley Gateway.

4.3
It has also been stressed that agencies currently delivering services in Ribble Valley are not marginalized and their current contribution recognised in any new structures.

JOHN C HEAP
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Background Papers – Appendix 1 attached 

For further information please contact Chris Hughes 01200 414479
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